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Basingstoke RFC Committee Meeting 
16:00 on 29th May 2020 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Attendees: James Jagged (JJ/Chairman), Mark Rushworth (MR/Honorary Secretary), Derek Bennet (DB Chair of 
Marketing), Dave Lambert (DL/ Chair of Senior Playing), Sheree Cooper (SC/Ladies Playing),   Toby Fryer (Chair of 
Youth Playing) Russell Amos (RA/Chair of Grounds), Michele Amos (MA/Chair of Governance), Sarah Whatmore (SW 
Safeguarding), Mandy McDermott (MM Membership Secretary) 
 

Item  
 

Action 

1.0 Apologies  

 Roger Cook (RC/Honorary Treasurer) 
Steve Appleby (SA/Chair of Clubhouse) 
David Crabbe (DC/Chair of Commercial) 

 

   

2.0 Declaration of Interests 
Nil 

 

   

3.0 Minutes from Last Meeting  

 
2 questions were raised regarding the last minutes, both were answered satisfactorily, 
and the minutes were approved. 

 

   

4.0 Discussion Points  

 

a. Feedback from Changing room project. 

A meeting had recently been held between the club and contractors. All 

tenders had now been received and the favoured submission was still over 

budget. This meeting was to bring down the costs of the project by reducing 

the spec from a ‘Rolls Royce’ spec to a BMW. A report is to follow from David 

Cook for agreement by the Committee of the final pricing by mid-June. The 

works are still expected to begin between the mid to end of July. 

b. Shirts 

The Ladies have now confirmed their desired designs, along with the senior 

Mens. The ‘Girls’ have yet to make a choice, this will be sent to JJ by MA. 

Once all agreed, how do we move forward? 

JJ suggested that the Chair of Senior Mens Playing (DL) needed to coordinate 

with all age groups on the point of a new playing strip. 

DB stated that a plan needed to be put in place if the expenditure is so much 

then peoples (Members) reaction to spending money could be negative. 

The concept is to get the whole club looking the same (One Club). 

A discussion then took place regarding a tender process and how to choose 

the correct supplier TB is to liaise with DL, SC, SW & MA to draw up a plan of 

action with information. 

c. Youth to Colts to Seniors Pathway 
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JJ apologised for the late distribution in sending around the document. So far, 

there has been positive feedback although the document is not finished yet. 

JJ raised the question “Do we all agree with 2 experienced coaches heading 

up the pathway? This was unanimously agreed. 

SW spoke on the Safeguarding issues and mentioned that we just needed to 

stay within the regulations. 

d. Annual General Meeting 

MR highlighted that to keep in line with our Constitution the Club needed to 

hold an AGM before the end of September. The date the AGM was to be held 

this year was the 24th June. Due to the current social distancing rules, this will 

not be able to go ahead. We need to have a plan in place that would enable 

us to act within the rules of our Constitution. As MR sees it we have two 

scenarios; 

I. Communicate that the AGM in June is delayed and wait until a 

time/Date closer to September and that social distancing rules have 

been relaxed to enable as many members as possible to attend. If the 

distancing rules are not relaxed sufficiently, hold the meeting and 

when no quorum is present, adjourn the meeting until such time that 

we can get a quorum. This is acting within our current constitution. 

II. Hold a virtual meeting. The downside of this would be choosing the 

right platform where we would be able to ensure that all our 

members could log in to the meeting if they wished to. This would be 

at a cost that we could do without at this point in time. 

All at the meeting agreed unanimously to go with the first scenario. 

MR stated that this would need to be communicated to the membership as a 

means of ensuring that all would understand. 

e. Club Re-Opening 

MR, SA & SM were already in discussions and preparing on how is the best 

way that the club can be re-opened. We might be able to open early with a 

‘Takeaway’ service of drinks from the bar. All were understanding that 

opening the Bar will cost the Club money. 

MR gave an overview of what stage we were at in preparations and stated 

that regardless of whether the Club opened soon or in a few months time, as 

long as we have a plan to work with we are ahead of the game. 

The benefits of opening must outweigh the costs? 

If the club was to open then it needs a big bang and a good lead into it to 

ensure that advertising can drum up enough support. 

Is there any benefit from further ‘mothballing’ the Club? 

JJ asked whether there was any Feasibility on what needs to be sold to Break 

even? RC is to provide a cost analysis on this. 

All agreed that the planning should continue to open up until Government 

advice changes. 
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A discussion was had with regards to the commencement of training and the 

importance of getting full participation following the RFU guidelines. 

DL and MA to liaise together and think about how to roll out. At the moment 

there is to many unknowns and there is not much more we can do. 

 

5.0 Section Reports  

 

a. Chair of Club 

No Report Supplied 

b. Treasurer 

Report Provided. 

c. Senior Men’s Playing (Dave Lambert) 

No Report Supplied 

d. Ladies Playing (Sheree Cooper) 

No Report supplied 

e. Youth Playing (Toby Fryer) 

No Report Supplied  

f. Clubhouse (Steve Appleby) 

Report Supplied 

g. Grounds (Russell Amos) 

Report Supplied 

h. Marketing/Sponsorship (Derek Bennett/David Crabbe) 

No Report Supplied 

DB informed all that a number of sponsors had already committed for next season 

and he would be following up with others. 

i. Governance (Michele Amos) 

Report Supplied 

j. Membership (Mandy McDermott) 

No Report Supplied 

 

6.0 AOB  

 

MM asked “What was happening with memberships for next season”. We are approaching the 
renewal time? 
We need to communicate to all members and decide how we move on. There are ways of 
asking for memberships. MM & MA to work on a plan to move on memberships and report by 
next meeting. 
DB asked for an update on Crowd Funding and suggested that rewards could be offered, or 
incentives. DB to send around advice. 

 

7.0 Date of Next Meeting(s)  

 
26th April 2020 – Committee Meeting 1600 hrs? 
Week commencing 7th June – Catch up informal meet. 

 

 


